[image: image1.png]Press Release Wer




For Immediate Release:                                                               Contact: Chandler Smith
May 8, 2014 






 
 202-224-6244          
Heller, ENR Committee Republicans Press Landrieu for Budget Hearing
  
(Washington, D.C.) – U.S. Senator Dean Heller (R-NV) and his Republican colleagues on the Energy and Natural Resources Committee have asked Chair Mary Landrieu (D-LA) to hold a hearing on President Obama’s FY2015 Budget for the Department of Energy, the Department of the Interior, and the U.S. Forest Service. 
Senator Heller, along with Senators John Barrasso, M.D. (R-WY), Rob Portman (R-OH), Lamar Alexander (R-TN), James E. Risch (R-ID), Jeff Flake (R-AZ), and Tim Scott (R-SC), John Hoeven (D-ND), and Mike Lee (R-UT) signed the letter, which notes that “the majority of the authorizing committees have conducted hearings on the President’s budget.” 

“Budget oversight hearings are an important part of the congressional budget process,” Heller said with the release of the letter. “They provide Senators an avenue to question the Executive Branch on the President’s funding priorities as well as an opportunity to focus on issues important to their states. I hope that the Committee moves quickly to put a hearing on the schedule.”
A PDF of the letter is attached with this release.

Full text of the letter below: 
May 7, 2014

The Honorable Mary Landrieu







Chair








 

U.S. Senate Committee on Energy and Natural Resources  




  

304 Dirksen Senate Building







Washington, DC 20510








Dear Chair Landrieu:

To begin, we would like to formally congratulate you on receiving the gavel of this important committee.  We look forward to working with you in a constructive and bipartisan manner.  

As members of the Energy and Natural Resources Committee, we write you to respectfully request hearings on President Obama’s FY2015 Budget for the Department of Energy, the Department of the Interior, and the U.S. Forest Service.  Specifically, the Committee should request that each of the respective Department/agency heads appear before the committee to testify. 

Passing a budget is one of Congress’ most important and fundamental responsibilities; it is the framework by which Congress has executed its constitutional authority to appropriate funds.  As you know, the individual Senate authorizing committees’ oversight role is a critical component of the budget process.  

It is important to note that the majority of the authorizing committees have conducted hearings on the President’s budget; however this committee has not held one hearing.  We have an obligation to the American taxpayers to complete our oversight before the Senate proceeds with drafting the twelve annual regular appropriations bills.  

We respectfully urge you to hold budget hearings as soon as possible.  Please do not hesitate to contact us for assistance in fulfilling this request. Thank you for your consideration.  
Sincerely,
Dean Heller, U.S. Senate

John Barrasso, M.D. , U.S. Senate


Rob Portman, U.S. Senate




Lamar Alexander, U.S. Senate


James E. Risch, U.S. Senate



Jeff Flake, U.S. Senate


Tim Scott, U.S. Senate




John Hoeven, U.S. Senate


Mike Lee, U.S. Senate







Cc: Energy and Natural Resources Committee Ranking Member Lisa Murkowski
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